ANGELA R. MACCHIARULO
6 Landmark Drive
Bridgewater, Connecticut 06752

October 4, 2019

Criminal Justice Commission
c/o Division of Criminal Justice
300 Corporate Piace

Rocky Hill, Connecticut 06067

Dear Chief Justice McDonald and Honorable Members of the Commission:

| am writing as a twenty-five year employee of the Division of Criminal Justice, and
in response to the Commission’s invitation for input regarding the selection of the next
Chief State’s Attorney.

In my view, appointment of the next Chief State’s Attorney is perhaps the most
critical action that the Commission will have taken in the Division’s forty-year history. Over
the past five to ten years, the Chief State’s Attorney’s Office has experienced troubling
declines in both employee morale and its ability to serve the public effectively. The
corrosion has been sad to watch; what was a proud and dignified public service
organization over a decade ago had eroded to one that, in my opinion, fell short in meeting
its mission. It appeared that a lack of resources and financial constraints contributed to
this decline, but also that other forces were at work affecting the organization. Among
other things, this resulted in a loss of collegiality, which was replaced with suspicion and
negativity.

Over the past year or so, | have been encouraged by improvements that | have
seen directed toward enabling Division personnel to carry out their duties in the interests
of serving the public, unburdened by a distrustful and unconfident leadership. | can say
based upon my conversations with other employees that they, too, see a return on the
horizon to an environment where people work together cooperatively and, as a result,
deliver to Connecticut’s residents the professional service that they deserve. The new
Chief State’s Attorney will play a vital role in continuing these efforts.

The person selected to fill the Chief State’s Attorney’s position should therefore
have an understanding of how to continue the progress that has been made in recent
months. It will require someone with the integrity to make an honest assessment of the
organization - free from both political influence and self-interest, and governed, instead,
by a desire to make a civic contribution. Toward that end, | believe that it would help if







